
 

 

Dear «sig1» 
 
CROSS STREET, ARNOLD – RELOCATION OF BUS STOP IN AS SOCIATION WITH NEW 
ZEBRA CROSSING.  
 
In May 2019 Via East Midlands Ltd sent out consultation letters for the proposed introduction of a 
humped zebra crossing and double yellow lines on Cross Street, Arnold. As part of the works it 
was proposed to move the existing bus stop from outside 108 Cross Street to outside numbers 96 
– 100 Cross Street. After consideration of responses from local residents it is now proposed to 
relocate the bus stop to a position between Galway Road and 114 Cross Street. The proposed 
position is shown on the attached plan. The bus stop would have a bus stop clearway which would 
prohibit stopping by all vehicles, except buses, at all times. 
 
It is proposed to install the humped zebra crossing and double yellow lines to the positions shown 
on the original consultation plan. 
 
Before proceeding further with the proposed bus stop location and clearway, I wish to consider the 
views of residents and organisations who may be interested in this matter. If your comments are in 
the form of an objection to the proposal and if they cannot be resolved, they will be reported 
through the County Council’s procedures at the appropriate time. Any observations on these 
proposals should reach me by 23rd August 2019. 
 
Yours «sig2» 
 

 
 
Jeff Burton 
Senior Improvements Officer 
Tel: 0115 9772505 
Email: TMconsultation@viaem.co.uk 
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